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MILFORD BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS
MINUTES
December 15, 2015

The Sewer Commissioners Meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. in room #14 of the
Milford Town Hall.

Present: Richard Cenedella - Chairman
Thomas Morelli - Commissioner
Rudy Lioce-Commissioner
John Mainini — Superintendent
Jack O’Connell — Tata & Howard
Amanda Cavaliere — Tata & Howard
Kevin Rudden — Town Crier
John Consigli — Administrative Assistant

The Bills and Payrolls were signed by the Board.

A motion to approve the November 17, 2015 Meeting Minutes was made by Mr. Morelli,
seconded by Mr, Lioce, unanimous by Mr. Cenedella.

A motion was made by Mr. Lioce to have the next Sewer Commissioner’s Megting on
January 26, 2016 in Room #14 of the Town Hall at 6:00 P.M., seconded by Mr. Morelli
and made unanimous by Mt. Cenedella.

A motion was made to approve three FY2016 Sewer Use Abatements and send a letter to
Town Accountant by Mr, Morelli, seconded by Mr, Lioce and made unanimous by Mr.
Cenedella.

A motion was made to accept the FY2015 Sewer Use Tax Liens to be placed on the
Fiscal Year 2016 Real Estate Tax Bills and send a letter to Town Accountant indicating
the amount of $245,117.35 Principal; $27,288.01 Interest; & $272,405.36 Total, by Mr.
Morelli, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Cenedella.

A motion was made to accept the Amended Site Plan/Special Permit for 91 Medway
Road as it has no effect on Town Sewer and send a letter to Milford Planning Board
by Mr. Morelli, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr.Cenedella,



A motion was made to accept and sign a letter for the Expired Industrial Sewer Use
Permit —BWP IW39 Facility ID # 2756, Transmittal No. X224740 for Ardagh Group,
provided that the letter is reworded, by Mr. Morelli, seconded by Mr. Lioce and
unanimous by Mr. Cenedella.

Ongoing written correspondence from Mr. Joseph Gardella with regard to an abatement
and refund that was issued by the Board for FY2015 was discussed. It was again
determined that the abatement and refund initially issued to Mr. Gardella by the Board of
Sewer Commissioners is correct. Mr. Gardella has been invited to a Board Meeting for
the Commissioners to explain their formula, but he chooses not to attend. On a motion
by Mr, Morelli, seconded by M. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr, Cenedella, a letter
was sent to Mr. Gardella along with return of his refund check explaining the Board’s
action and decision.

At 6:25, Mr, Morelli made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made
unanimous by Mr. Cenedella.

Respectfully Submitted,

John Consigli
Administrative Assistant



